
Update on the Ministry 
     2022 has been a great year of ministry. The gospel has gone forth 
and the Lord is continually at work. Paul speaking of the gospel in 
Colossians 1:6 said, “it is constantly bearing fruit and multiplying, 
just as it has been doing in you also since the day you heard and 
understood the grace of God in truth.” The gospel is being used by 
God through the Maryland branch of OAC and we are thankful 
you are part of it!  

     Coming now to the end of 2022 our family is at 84% of our 
yearly funding goal. We are so thankful for how you have been part 
of this ministry and want to share some prayer requests with you:  

1. Pray for the last 16% of support to be raised. 
2. The coming of our second daughter in June of 2022. 
3. For continued growth in faithfulness to the Lord in our 

lives, ministry, and family. 
4. For the Lord to save people out of sin for His glory. 

The Gospel Going Forth 
One day in Frederick, MD my sister Shannon and I had a 
conversation with a young man named Corey. We talked to him, 
answering his objections, and pointing him back to the gospel. The 
conversation covered topics like original sin, the problem of evil, 
morality, origins, worship, etc. By the end of our conversation, we 
had talked to Corey for almost an hour and a half. As he walked 
away, he said, “This was very different from what I expected.” 
Corey is an atheist, but in that moment as we lovingly gave him the 
gospel repeatedly, he saw something different about those people 
called Christians and the Christ we serve. We don’t know if he will 
turn to Christ, but when you partner with us in OAC, you are part 
of reaching people just like Corey with the good news! 
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Tracts 
We were able to hand out nearly 15,000 tracts this year 
to people. Pray for all of those who received tracts that 
they might repent and believe the gospel. 

Conversations 
In either conversation, preaching on the streets, or 
preaching in churches, we have been able to reach 

nearly 4,200 people with the gospel through the 
external call in 2022.  

 

 

 

 

Outreaches 
So far this year we have been able to lead over 157 
outreaches on the streets. Pray for those who heard the 
gospel to be saved and for us to be faithful in serving the 
Lord as we seek to lead more outreaches next year.  

 

Teaching 
By God’s grace, I was able to teach at 28 

speaking engagements and train nearly 130 
people on the content of the gospel and how to 

share the gospel with the lost.   
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